National Federation of the Blind of Minnesota
State Convention COVID Safety Policy


Introduction
The Board of Directors and other members of the National Federation of the Blind of Minnesota have worked diligently to put in place protocols to make the convention as welcoming and safe as possible for all attendees. While discussions around health and safety can be viewed as political, our goal is to keep our attendees safe knowing many of our members have multiple risk factors. To be successful, we need each person attending the convention to follow the policy and procedures below. Thank you in advance for your help. 

Convention Policy
1. As soon as you arrive at the convention, take the COVID test that we will provide. If your results are negative, you will receive a wristband. Particularly if you are traveling some distance to the convention, we strongly suggest that you take a test before you leave home to avoid a surprise positive test upon your arrival. We are testing all attendees after arrival and are not accepting advance proof of a negative test.

2. We strongly urge you to wear an appropriate face covering in all meetings and general sessions as a preventative measure. While you are presenting to the meeting, you can decide whether or not to wear a mask. Also, we recognize one cannot wear a mask when eating. 

3. We understand that wearing a mask is difficult for some people. Please consider that if an individual has difficulty breathing when wearing a mask, that individual is likely at greater risk if exposed to COVID 19. Possibly leaving the meeting room and going to a private place, such as one's room, and removing the mask from time to time will make wearing a mask manageable. 

4. Take any symptoms of illness you are experiencing very seriously. If you are experiencing symptoms consistent with COVID-19, we would ask that you please go and get an additional test to be sure you are taking care of yourself and others.

5. Recognize that among convention attendees there is a range of comfort levels regarding COVID-19 and that others may have risk factors that are unknown to you. In the spirit of the Federation community, please be respectful of others. We want everyone to enjoy the convention experience. When in doubt, let us assume that each of us has good intentions.


Thank you in advance for helping us making our convention as safe as it can be.

